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SCHOOL-BASED HEALTH CENTERS POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

Advisory Committees/Boards

POLICY STATEMENT

A local advisory committee will be formed for the purpose of shaping, guiding, and supporting the school-based health center.

PROCEDURE

The advisory committee will include representation from the local health department, sponsoring agency, clergy, community groups and the community at-large, including school district staff, students and parents.  It should consist of 10-12 members.

The advisory committee will provide guidance to the sponsoring agency in the
operations of the SBHC, but will not have authority to enforce its 
recommendations.  It is recommended that the term advisory committee versus 
advisory board be used to prevent confusion of duties.  The advisory committee 
will offer guidance on:

1. All planning activities

2. The SBHCs service plan

3. New programming and initiatives

4. Written materials and products of the SBHC

5. SBHC marketing activities

6. Allocation of new resources

7. SBHC budgets

The advisory committee will meet once each quarter.  The SBHC Director, with 
the approval of the sponsoring agency, will coordinate its activities.

The Advisory Committee roles may be rotated among the membership, 
or voted on by the committee.

It is recommended that members commit to two years of service for purposes of continuity.  Members should be limited to serving a maximum of four years.

The assigned lead is responsible for coordinating the meetings.  Other staff may participate when possible and appropriate.

A separate Teen Advisory Committee is optional, with representatives from all grades and a broad cross-section of students represented.  The committee will focus their efforts on providing guidance to the SBHC and developing marketing activities.  A representative from this committee will serve on the regular Advisory Committee.

User representation is very important.  For Federally Qualified Health Centers it is required that at least 51 percent of the governing board's members must be active users of the FQHC.  Users should also be well represented on your advisory committee.
